
 

Page 1 of 1 

 

 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

PROC #23-18 

 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS  
 

 CLARIFICATION NO.  1     
SENT VIA E-MAIL 

 
 

DATE: August 8, 2023  
 
TO:  POTENTIAL BIDDERS 
          
FROM: Margaret M. Maddalena, Contract Administrator 
 
RE: CONTRACT #2113 MONKSVILLE DAM CONE VALVE PAINTING 

PROJECT 
  

 
  

Question #1  The existing pipe has a Blue exterior, do you want the new paint to 
be Blue as well?   

 
Response: The new paint color must be per the 10 State Standards guide 

to safe drinking water. The color identified for raw water is 
“110GN Clover” manufactured by Tnemec Company, or 
approved equal. 

 
Question #2 The specification states, “ All new material paint to be used shall be 

of industrial grade and NSF APPROVED”? 
Note:  Belzona 6111 and 5111 are not NSF approved.  Based on 
this we would like to propose Belzona 5812DW as an alternative.  
Belzona 5812DW is NSF compliant. 

 
Response: The paint system must be NSF approved, therefore, Belzona 

5812DW shall be used. Refer to Addendum #1 for this change. 
 
 
Tim Eustace, Executive Director 
Maria Alliegro, P.E., LEED AP, Director of Engineering 
Ed Newman, Engineering Project Manager 
James Stachura, Engineering Project Manager 


